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DeKalb County Historic Preservation Commission 
Monday, September 16th, 2024- 6:00 P.M. 

Staff Report 
Regular Agenda 

H. 1384 Harvard Road, Amanda Johnson. Replace windows. 1247207. 
 

Built in 1920 (18 054 12 027) 
 

This property is in the Druid Hills Character Area #2 and the Druid Hills National Register Historic 
District. 

Summary 
The applicant proposes replacing all existing windows on the house with wood double-hung windows 
with simulated divided lites in a five-over-eight design to match the current windows. The current 
windows appear to be nonhistoric and were likely replaced prior to the establishment of the district, 
as the sashes are in metal casings and have modern, metal hardware that are not original to the date 
of construction for the house.  
 
The applicant also proposes replacing the current front-entry door in-kind with a wood door of similar 
design including four-lite glass panel and vertical v-groove boards. The applicant states that the 
current door has been severally damaged by an infestation of carpenter bees and is beyond repair. 
 
Recommendation   
Approve. These proposed changes do not appear to have a substantial adverse effect on the district.  
This application appears to meet the guidelines and the staff recommends approval. 
  
Relevant Guidelines   

 
5.0  Design Review Objective (p45) - When making a material change to a structure that is in view from a public right-of-

way, a higher standard is required to ensure that design changes are compatible with the architectural style of the 
structure and retain character-defining features. When a proposed material change to a structure is not in view from 
the public-right-way, the Preservation Commission may review the project with a less strict standard so as to allow the 
owner more flexibility. Such changes, however, shall not have a substantial adverse effect on the overall architectural 
character of the structure. 

 
6.1.2 Architectural Details (p52) Guideline - Stylistic details should be maintained and treated with sensitivity. The removal 

of such details or application of details inappropriate to the period or style of a house is strongly discouraged. 
Damaged elements should be repaired rather than replaced if at all possible. Historic details that have been lost or are 
beyond repair may be replaced with new materials, provided that their earlier presence can be substantiated by 
historical documentation and that the new materials match the original in composition, design, color, and texture. 

 
6.1.3  Entrances and Porches (p54) Guideline - Original doors should be retained unless deteriorated beyond repair. Screen 

and storm doors should not detract from the character of the house and should be designed to be compatible with 
original doors.  In the case of a replacement for a deteriorated door, the new door should be similar to the original in 
design and materials. 

 
6.1.4  Windows (p55) Guideline - Existing windows, including sashes, lights, lintels, sills, frames, molding, shutters, and all 

hardware should be retained and repaired through routine maintenance whenever possible. When deteriorated 
elements must be replaced, new elements should be compatible with the original in terms of material, design and 
hardware. Should it be necessary to replace an entire window, the replacement should be sized to the original opening 
and should duplicate all proportions and configurations of the original window.  


